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AN ACT relating to civil procedure; providing that entities 
formed by county memorial hospitals and other healthcare 
districts that are wholly owned by governmental entities 
are subject to the Wyoming Governmental Claims Act; and 
providing for an effective date.

Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming:

Section 1.  W.S. 1-39-103(a)(ii) is amended to read:

1-39-103.  Definitions.

(a)  As used in this act:

(ii)  "Local government" means cities and towns, 
counties, school districts, joint powers boards, airport 
boards, public corporations, entities formed by a county 
memorial hospital, special hospital district, rural health 
care district or senior health care district that are 
wholly owned by one (1) or more governmental entities, 
community college districts, special districts and their 
governing bodies, all political subdivisions of the state, 
and their agencies, instrumentalities and institutions, and 
governmental entities of another state but only while 
physically present in the state of Wyoming and while in the 
course of operating a cooperative public transportation 
program as defined by W.S. 16-1-104(f); 
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Section 2.  This act is effective immediately upon 
completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution.
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